
 

 

 

     

      

 

 

SPOTSYLVANIA COUNTY, VIRGINIA 

Public Notice 
  
 

ABANDONMENT OF THE SOUTHERN 0.3 MILE SEGMENT OF ROUTE F163 (MALLARD ROAD)  
 

The Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors hereby gives formal notice of its intent to 

abandon the southern 0.3 mile segment of Route F163, Mallard Road, since it appears to 

serve no public necessity and is no longer necessary as part of the Secondary System of 

State Highways pursuant to Title 33.2, Chapter 9 of the Code of Virginia.  

 

The Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors shall hold a public hearing prior to 

considering the abandonment if one or more landowners whose property abuts the 

southern 0.3 mile portion of Route F163, Mallard Road, believe that the segment of road 

serves a public purpose and file a petition with the County. Written petitions shall be filed 

by October 1, 2018 with the Spotsylvania County Planning Department, Attn: Doug 

Morgan, 9019 Old Battlefield Blvd, Suite 320, Spotsylvania, VA 22553.  

 

Additional information is available at the Planning Department, Monday through Friday, 

from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.; or on line at the Planning page of the Spotsylvania County 

website: http://www.spotsylvania.va.us 

 

BY THE SPOTSYLVANIA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
MARK B. TAYLOR, COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR 

 
 


